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Report on the meeting of the Mayor with the municipal directors 
Municipal government commences the year with the announcement of ten tenders 

16 January 2013, Prizren 
 
EC Ma Ndryshe, within the “Online Transparency of Prizren Municipality” project, during this week 
has partaken in the following meeting of the mayor, Mr. Ramadan Muja, with municipal directors, in 
which a number of decisions were rendered. 

Prizren municipal government, in its opening meeting for 2013 has approved numerous decisions 
largely related to allowing the announcement of invitations to tender for carrying out various works in 
education facilities, for supply with the equipment and other services, as well as on particular requests 
of relevant departments. 

The largest number of the announcements of invitations to tender has received the Municipal 
Department of Education and Science (hereinafter MDES), which has been granted with the consent 
for proceedings on seven tenders, while one of their proposals has been refused. At the request of 
MDES, the local executive has approved the announcement of invitations to tender for: the repair and 
regulation of the yard of Primary/Secondary Low School (PSLS) “Luigj Gurakuqi” in Nashec village 
(estimated 20,000 EUR); renovation of the roof of PSLS “Shtjefën Gjeçovi” in Zym village 
(estimated 10,000 EUR); renovation of roof of PSLS “Heronjtë e Lumës” in Shkozë village 
(estimated 10,000 EUR); re-installing of central heating system in PSLS “Fadil Hisari” in Prizren, a 
project which according to MDES’ clarification was not implemented although it has been planned 
for several years (estimated 50,000 EUR); replacement of the roof and sanitary nodes in PSLS 
“Motrat Qiriazi” in Prizren (estimated 50,000 EUR); construction of the perimeter fence around the 
PSLS “Dėshmorėt e Hasit” schoolyard in Kabash village of Has region (estimated 40,000 EUR); 
replacement of doors and windows in PSLS “Sezai Surroi” in Korishë village (estimated 45,000 
EUR). The request of MDES for drafting of other school projects has not been approved. 

Local government has adopted the proposal of the Department of Public Services for allowing the 
announcement for invitation to tender for drafting of the project for classifying traffic signs in the 
municipality of Prizren. 

Prizren executive has also agreed with the proposal of the Department of Administration and allowed 
the announcement of invitation to tender for building the statue of Ismail Kryeziu in the Memorial 
Complex in Arbana, same as the proposal for the supply with computer software equipment for the 
needs of local administration. 

At this meeting was also been approved the request of the Political Prisoners Association – Prizren 
branch, for financial support on annual basis. This session has also passed the request of the 
Department of Culture, Youth and Sports for material support for organization of the ceremony for 
the announcement of the most distinguished in the field of sports and culture. 

The municipal government has approved also the proposal coming from the Department of Labour 
and Social Welfare for allowing the distribution of firewood, which have remained unclaimed by 



some KLA war invalids, and the same be given to some poverty-stricken households. 

 
The project of EC Ma Ndryshe for transparency monitoring of executive branch shall continue on 
publicizing monitoring findings through regular press releases and project’s website where the 
findings are posted directly from the monitoring staff. By now, all the monitoring findings, including 
regular press releases and other information relative to local government of Prizren, are published on 
regular basis on the project’s website: www.online-transparency.org. 
 
 

 

Thank you for your cooperation,  

Elmedina BAXHAKU, Monitoring Staff 
NGO EC Ma Ndryshe  
Ismet J. Kumanova Street, No. 31, Prizren  
Zeki Shulemaja Street, No. 2, Prishtina  
www.ecmandryshe.org & 

 

info@ecmandryshe.org 
+381 38 224 967 & +381 29 222 771  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

The “Online Transparency of Prizren Municipality” project, from September 
2012, is financially supported by the British Embassy in Pristina. 
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